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Writing an essay about an essay 
 

 
Some students find writing about writing to be a chore — the 
impression an essay leaves on them may seem too broad, or too 
vague; they may fear that they lack the critical faculties 

necessary to write something worth reading. 
 
Fear not — if you've read the work, you can say something 
worthwhile about it. Once you’ve figured out what it’s trying 

to say, you can start thinking not only about whether or not 
you agree with it, but how it chooses to say what it says. 
Whatever you decide to notice about a piece of writing, your 

job in writing about it is to refine and clarify your 
understanding, to make it communicable to others. 
 
In this class, I am not interested in how many outside 

references you can rack up in three pages — I'm interested in 
your opinions. You may want to do a bit of research on your 
essays, depending on the topic, but this is by no means 

required. All that is required is a clear, supported 
description of your thoughts on a particular work. 
 
The point of studying literature, as opposed to just reading 
it, is to learn how other people read it, so that you can 
broaden your understanding — and, ultimately, your enjoyment — 
of it. Do you need literature classes to lose yourself in a 
good book? Of course not. But expanding your understanding can 

make reading a greater pleasure, and its lessons more profound 
and lasting. 
 

So. Where to start? Think about what you find most interesting 
in an essay, and then consider why that interests you. Use 
your intellect and your emotions to analyze and react to the 
text before you. You may want to praise the writer for her 

successful marshalling of facts, details, and words; you might 
want to criticize a writer for his failure to illuminate, 
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entertain, or persuade. Either way, your critical response can 
be, and should be, compelling, regardless of the relative 

success of the primary text. 
 
To help you in case you have trouble identifying a jumping-off 
point, here are a list of things to look for in a piece of 

writing, things that might serve as a springboard for an 
interesting essay. These are just ideas — feel free to use 
them, but think of other approaches as well, when you read.  
 

• Narrative persona. As we have seen from the Daniel Clowes 
comic we read on the first day of class, personal narratives 
aren’t presented by some idealized, “true” version of the 

writer. We all present ourselves differently in different 
situations, and for different reasons, on and off the page. 
Examine and describe the narrative persona of the essay, and, 
using evidence from the text, make an argument about why you 

think the writer chose it, how it foregrounds or de-emphasizes 
aspects of the writer’s personality, and whether or not you 
find it an effective vehicle for the essay’s subject matter. 

 
• Language. What sort of language does the writer use to 
communicate her ideas? Is it formal, rigorous, intellectual? 
Or is it casual, colloquial? Is her writing expansive, with 

long, complex sentences expressing sophisticated ideas, or is 
it minimal, direct, unelaborated? Does the writer choose words 
that make the work seem conversational, as though she is 
talking to you directly? Or are the diction and syntax pitched 

toward the academic reader, and intended to be contemplated 
silently? Is the language literal or metaphorical? Emotional 
or methodical? Identify specific words and phrases the writer 

is using to trigger certain emotions and ideas, and show how 
they fit into the essay’s overall rhetorical style.  
 
• Detail. Every subject might reveal an infinitude of detail, 
most of it irrelevant to the writer’s intended thesis. The 
writer must always narrow his vision to include only the 
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details that are most important. Are the details in this essay 
memorable, clear, effective? Why did the writer choose them 

over others he might have encountered? How does the writer use 
detail to delineate and focus the subject? Take note of 
physical descriptions of things and people, evocations of 
personality, illuminations of time and place, or summaries of 

outside material such as books, music, films, or other primary 
texts. Are the details meant to be taken literally, or are 
they metaphorical, or used as symbols or motifs? 
 

• Structure. It’s not merely what a writer says, and how she 
says it, that makes an essay effective. It’s the order in 
which events, details, and elements of an argument are 

presented. If the essay is narrative in nature, is it linear? 
That is: is everything described in the order in which it 
occurred (as in Jo Ann Beard’s “The Fourth State of Matter”)? 
Or is it fragmented, jumbled up in time (Michael Train’s “Kwi-

Kwi, Kwa-Kwa”)? Does the essay offer a clear argument by 
leading us methodically from one fact or detail to another 
(Ta-Nehisi Coates’s “The Case for Reparations”)? Or (as in 

Dinty W. Moore’s “Son of Mr. Green Jeans”) are details broken 
up and rearranged via some other guiding principle? 
 
• The self vs. others. Consider the ethics of writing about 
oneself, against the ethics of writing about others. Does the 
writer describe himself differently from other people in his 
narrative? Is his treatment of his subjects balanced? There is 
always a danger that we might write prejudicially about those 

we strive to criticize fairly, or allow our judgment to be 
clouded when writing about those we admire. To what extent is 
the writer aware of his own biases and predilections? Should 

we write differently about those who know they are the subject 
of an essay (as in, say, a magazine profile or “authorized” 
biography), versus those who do not (an exposé, review, or 
critical essay)? 


